
 
 
 
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING 
October 29, 2015 

 
Selectmen in attendance:  Ben Thompson, Paul Nadeau, Royce Heath 

 
 
4:00 pm – Open Meeting: 

- Juliette Lamb has questions on her tax bill.  She is paying the base rate for a mobile home of 
$25,000.00. 
 

4:10 pm: 
- Sue Collins – discussion on abatements, etc.  Generator Connection will service the Town 

generators tomorrow. 
 
4:30 pm: 

- Chief Dan Meehan  brought forward two letters from Maine State Police and Maine EMS 
disproving false allegations made by resident Jason Cole: 

- One against the department to Maine EMS, which proved to be a false allegation alleged 
by resident Jason Cole against a department member. 

- One about texting while driving which was supposedly sent to Maine State Police.  This 
complaint also proved to be unfounded by the MSP and alleged by resident Jason Cole. 

 
4:35 pm: 

- CEO Budget 
 
5:20 pm: 

- Highway Budget 
 
7:30 pm: 

- Marcy Polletta 
- Chairman Thompson made a motion to go into Executive Session pursuant to 1 MRSA § 

405(6)(A). 
- The Selectmen came out of Executive Session. 

 
8:30 pm: 

- Paul Nadeau made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Chairman Thompson. 


